

Ashford Road Feltham TW13 4QP 020 8890 4560 office@oakhill-aspirations.org www.oakhill-aspirations.org

Thursday 26th May 2022



HOUNSLOW JUNIOR CITIZEN SCHEME 2022





Dear Parents / Carers,

We are delighted to inform you of an exciting project that all of Year 6 have been invited to attend known as the **Hounslow Citizen Scheme** (HCS) which will be held at **Cranford Community College** on **Thursday 30th June 2022**.

This event is an annual one, led by the Metropolitan Police and supported by the Community Partnerships Unit LB Hounslow and other multi partner agencies (including the involvement of MPS Safer schools team, the CPU team, London Fire Brigade, Hounslow Highways Environment Team, Road Safety Team, Brentford Football Club Sports Trust and LB Hounslow Public Health Team).

Each of the agencies will provide interactive scenarios for the children in small groups, covering themes such as bullying both online and off line, healthy lifestyles, fire safety, first aid, drug and alcohol awareness, e-safety and road safety to name a few resources. Each scenario will provide the children with information and advice on personal safety while at the same time encouraging good citizenship and a sense of community responsibility.

We will travel by coach, leaving school at **8:25am** (as the scheduled activities are due to commence at 9:00am) and returning by **3:30pm**. As our departure time will be earlier than usual, please ensure that your child arrives at school at **8:00am** for registration.

To cover the cost of this trip, each child will need to pay £13. Payment via School Gateway must be received by Friday 10th June 2022 and will also be considered as your consent for your child to attend the trip. If you have any queries regarding this, please do not hesitate to contact me via the School Office.

Your child will be required to bring a packed lunch on this day and expected to wear their Oak Hill PE kit as they will be taking part in some physical activities. If your child is eligible for free school meals, please comment on School Gateway and call Mrs Lloyd to confirm that a packed lunch can be arranged for them on this day. Photographs may be taken of Year 6 and used for publications in the local media – if you do not wish for your child to be photographed, please comment on School Gateway.

Kind regards,

Miss Hannah Caldwell Year 6 Team Leader Executive Principal: Mrs E Á Linney, BEd. (Hons), PGCE, NPQH Associate Principal: Miss L Taylor BSc (Hons), PGCE

